
 

 

CUMNOR BOYS' & NURSERY NEWSLETTER 

Friday 12th January 2024 

Key Dates  - Early Years and Boys' School 

All school dates for this term are available to view on the 'Calendar' section of your Cognita Connect 

app. 

EARLY YEARS 

Wednesday 17th January to Wednesday 24th January, Eco Week 

Friday 19th January 2pm-4pm, PTA All Religions Event at Boys' School, in celebration of World 

Religion Day (please click here to view letter) 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

BOYS' SCHOOL 

Wednesday 17th January to Wednesday 24th January, Eco Week 

https://cognitaschoolsuk-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jennifer_beadle_cognita_com/ERS6AQ8miZhLvt4CaTiVKg4Bm1GqlGtImol4z2ecMVe0sA?e=ikWw3w


Friday 19th January 2pm-4pm, PTA All Religions Event at Boys' School, in celebration of World 

Religion Day (please click here to view letter) 

A Message from Miss Edwards 

 

Dear Parents 

It feels like we have been back at school for some time now and we are really into the swing of the 

Spring term.  The boys in Year 6 took part in a citizen scheme trip where they learnt lots of essential 

life skills.  They had a great time and you can read the report below to find out more.  It is always 

fantastic to be able to use the resources available in our local community to extend learning and 

development beyond the classroom. 

Congratulations to our swim squad who did not disappoint in a friendly gala against Whitgift and 

Royal Russell on Thursday.  A great effort to the Year 6, 7 and 8 boys and to the younger boys who 

swam in these age groups.  I am looking forward to the upcoming competitions. 

Our first Head's Assembly on Monday focused on 'a New Year, a New Start' where we discussed 

New Year's Resolutions and the boys shared some of their own resolutions they had made and 

whether they were still on track.  We also talked about supporting others to help them to achieve the 

resolutions that they make.  As a school we have a resolution of our own which is to spread kindness 

from person to person and the boys and staff are committed to keeping this up.  We will be 

celebrating 'Random Acts of Kindness' later this term and will be talking about 'paying it forward'. 

Please do take a moment to read the PTA newsletter and upcoming events for the Spring Term 

further down in this edition of the newsletter.  I would like to thank everyone who was able to join us 

in person and online for our EGM and PTA Committee meeting on Thursday evening and thanks to 

our committee for all the work they have done so far this year.  We have some exciting events 

coming up this term and I know the boys and Cumnor community will enjoy these very much. 

Well done to Reuben in Year 2 who came to see me to show me how hard he has been working on 

his writing this term.  He will be reaching for the stars this year and his very first goal is to work on 

getting his pen licence.  What a fantastic goal to have at the beginning of the year.  Judging by your 

writing it won't be long Reuben until this is achieved. 

https://cognitaschoolsuk-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jennifer_beadle_cognita_com/ERS6AQ8miZhLvt4CaTiVKg4Bm1GqlGtImol4z2ecMVe0sA?e=ikWw3w


 

Year 6 Citizenship Scheme Trip 

On Tuesday Year 6 visited Croydon Fire Station for a Citizenship Scheme Trip, pictured at the top of 

this week's newsletter.   Daniy T-L (6T) has kindly provided the following write up of his experience: 

 

'On Tuesday, Year 6 attended a session at Croydon Fire Station about different essentials life skills, 

like how to identify a safe stranger using ID, what to do when in a fire and knowing the difference 

between good and bad drugs. With multiple helpers from the police, the fire department and the 

ambulance, Year 6 had an exciting and wonderous trip and I am here to explain the details. 

Firstly, after a brief introduction, we learnt about our first topic, knife crime. Unfortunately, 

children in year 7 are mostly affected by this, being the ones to rob stores and steal things most 

often due to wanting to fit in with friend groups. We were told it is mostly something where a 

person maybe at school could make a friend with someone, and they ask you to hold a prohibited 

item. Then, the next day, they can blackmail you and make you keep on doing it for them. A way to 

stop this is by telling a teacher. We then headed into the next room for another lesson. 

Our next lesson was on ID identification or ‘Stranger Danger’. We were firstly taught about how to 

identify someone using the three main parts of their ID. Their name, occupation and a picture of 

them. Then, the person teaching us left and someone came in. They said they were going to take a 

photo of us and take us in a fire truck. Before anyone fell for it, Oliver shouted ‘ID!’ and everyone 

realised he was fake. Then we learnt about travel. We learnt about how to measure where to 



stand, how to use oyster cards and what to do when someone or something falls onto train tracks. 

My highlight was when we simulated entering a bus and Toprak made the goofiest grumpy face 

because no one said hello to him! 

We then learnt about fire safety. We learnt about what to do in a fire and the effects of a fire when 

not extinguished. We also learnt about fire hazards and luckily, the fire department has a smoke 

detector for every household for free! Then, we learnt about what to do when you see someone on 

the street. You follow this procedure called DR ABC with stands for danger, response, airways, 

breathing and Call 999. Finally, we learnt about drugs. We learnt about the good and the bad and 

what to do when you see someone with drugs. It was then the end. We took a photo in front of the 

travel area and left, making sure to greet the bus driver.  I am glad that our school signed us up for 

this scheme because it really taught us a lot about how to be a good and aware citizen'. 

Stars of the Week 

Well done, to our Year 1 and 2 stars this week.  It was amazing to hear how brilliant, brave and hard 

working you have been this week. 

1C - Faris 

1L  - Samson 

1S  - Joshua  

2CT - Wesley  

2R - Alexander St G-Y 

Well done, boys!  

Have an enjoyable weekend. 

Kind Regards 

Miss Edwards 

Head of School 

 



Swimming  

 

Relay Gala 

Well done to all the boys who competed in a friendly Year 6, 7 and 8 relay gala against Whitgift 

School and Royal Russell School on Thursday. We had a very young team competing with many boys 

swimming up age groups, and they all swam exceptionally well. 

We won nine of the ten events in Year 6 and 7, and nine of the sixteen events overall. It was great 

to see the 4 boys who are in Year 7 and 8 compete in their first gala of the year. A special mention 

must go to the three Year 4 boys two of them competed in Year 8 races against boys who are four 

years older. 

We have a big term of swimming ahead with the London League and Croydon Schools finals and the 

heats of the National IAPS. 

Keep up the great work! 

Mr Fitzgerald 

Head of Swimming 



Early Years 

 

Dear Parents 

Welcome back to our Spring Term together.  It was a pleasure to see how delighted the children were 

to see each other and to complete a full week. Across Early Years the children have been celebrating 

the New Year and thinking about goals for the year. 

Congratulations to all the children in Pre-School this week who received the Star of the Week or 

Gold Award.  

Stars of the Week  

Pre-School South Croydon: Riyaan 

Pre-School Purley: Shayan 

Gold Awards 

Pre-School South Croydon: Yuven 

Pre- School Purley: Oliver 

RW: Jacob 

RL: James 

RA: Ibrahim 



Congratulations to all these children. 

Reception 

 

Reception have been very busy diving into their new topic, ‘Stories from around the World’. The 

boys will be immersed in a variety of cultures and traditions through stories told in different parts of 

the globe.  

This week we have been transported ‘down under’ all the way to Australia through the story 

‘Wombat Stew’. The boys have enjoyed learning about animals that originate from Australia, some of 

which they had not heard of before, like an echidna and a kookaburra.   

The boys put their creative skills to the test by creating their own ‘Dot Painting’ inspired by the 

Indigenous people of Australia, a traditional piece of art created through dots in bright colours, 

patterns and shapes.   

In Maths this week, we have begun to look at teen numbers. We looked at their place value by 

exploring each numbers composition by using a variety of objects. We have used language such as 

‘tens’ and ‘ones’ to explain our findings.   



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



Pre-School  

 

Pre-School South Croydon  

The week in Pre-School we returned from our Christmas break excited to learn about ‘Traditional 

Tales’, with this week’s topic being 'The 3 Little Pigs'. We have used straw bricks and sticks to make 



houses for our display wall, as well as building our own houses using the materials. We have been 

learning how to recognise objects for 0-5 within a group of irregular objects. In phonics we are 

learning the sound ‘u’.   

The most exciting activity part of the week has been making ‘Wolf’ soup. We added the ingredients 

of sweet potatoes and carrots into a soup maker and by the afternoon the soup was ready. We all 

tried the soup with a little bit of bread, all the children were very excited!  

A polite reminder that our learning day starts at 8.30am.   

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

Pre-School Purley  

We have already had lovely times celebrating our New Year 2024 and some of our children`s 

birthday celebrations.  

We brought our teddies to enjoy our school day as part of our 'Traditional Tales' learning linked with 

'Goldilocks and the three bears'. Our bears had great dance moves! They enjoyed looking around 

our classroom and garden doing lots of lovely learning with us. On Friday we made porridge, some of 

it was too hot, some of it was too cold but most of it was just right!  



 

 



Kindergarten 

 

Kindergarten South Croydon  

This week in Kindergarten we have been having lots of fun learning about farm animals. Our song of 

the week is 'Old Macdonald had a farm' and the children have loved learning about a different 



animal each day. We have been doing art and craft activities making the different animals, watched 

videos with facts about each animal, learnt about where they live, what they like to eat what noises 

they make and what they look like. We have also been exploring our new sensory toys and have had 

a fun time playing with the flashing lights, touch a feel objects and squishy balls.  

Our star of the week is Sebastian for excellent listening and helping to tidy up every tidy up time.   

 

 



 

Kindergarten Purley  

It has been a very busy first week back and we have welcomed several new children to our 

Kindergarten family.  

This term our topic is nursery rhymes and this week we have been learning all about Humpty 

Dumpty, we have had a variety of activities to enjoy, from making their own Humpty Dumpty’s, to 

matching the Humpty heads to the correct bottoms by recognising numbers 1-5. We also had picture 

cards telling the nursery story, as the children sang the song, they had to find the correct picture to 

make their own picture board.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

PTA  

PTA Spring Term Newsletter 



 

 

Doughies Pizza & Cookie Orders 



 

Order Details have been sent via a 'Notice'.  Deadline for ordering is Saturday 20th January. 

Notices 

 



 

Perform Dance and Drama School 

Popular children's drama and dance school Perform is offering a Free Trial Session and a special 

introductory discount of £40 for members of Cumnor House School Boys if they sign up by Saturday 

4th May. Parents should quote LDGS040524 when they book their free session by going to 

perform.org.uk/try or calling 020 7255 9120.  

You can find out more about the classes at perform.org.uk/try. Alternatively, pdf flyers can be 

downloaded from here.  

 

 

https://www.perform.org.uk/portal/new-contact
https://www.perform.org.uk/freedramaclass?trk=JnBzY19pZD0xMDAxMzI2JmRvY19pZD0zNzMmbWVfaWQ9MCZ0ZXh0PUJvb2tiYWcgZGlnaXRhbCZkYXRlPUphbiAxMiAyMDI0IDExOjExQU0~
http://www.perform.org.uk/userfiles/pdfs/Perform_Generic-A5-Flyer-2020.pdf
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